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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

45 West Main Street, Room 26

Westborough, MA  01581-1916

Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the April 15, 2015 Commission meeting held at Westborough TV, 33 W. Main St.

 at 7:00p.m. Karen Henderson, Manager of the company gave us a tour of the newly restored  building.  They saved a lot of the old woodwork, some furniture, the huge safe and other pieces from the bank.  The interior décor of the building has been very tastefully decorated. 
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the meeting to order at 7:20p.m.

Members present: Cindy DuBose, Jennifer Doherty, Nancy Galicki, Jason Nappa, Hazel Nourse, 
Member absent: Nancy Strecker
Guest: Rich Strecker

Minutes of the March 15 meeting were unanimously approved with a date change to February 18 in the first paragraph.
Chairman Nourse passed out colored Historic District maps to the members for their files.  Some sections of the map were discussed.  The map also includes the circle of  2500’ of the rotary area.

Chairman Nourse and Nancy Galicki went to a meeting with the Planning Board, Design Review Board and Building Dept.  One of the topics discussed was who has jurisdiction for company signs in the 2500’ area around the rotary.  The outcome seems to be a compromise that the Historical Commission has jurisdiction in the historical districts and within 2500’ of the rotary with the exception that if a building needs renovations, the Design Review Board will consult with the Commission to approve the sign.  They also discussed the “narrowing down” of the number of colors to choose from for a sign.  Also discussed was “grandfathering” signs the difference between non-compliant and non-conforming.  Also, there will be some zoning changes to be drafted.
Update: Design Review Board, Nancy Galicki.  No meeting.  Design Review Board is going to use the same application we use if they have a sign to approve and the same colors and lettering.
Update: State Hospital.  Chairman Nourse is on the State Hospital Committee and she reports the  committee meets once a month.  She says a big problem on the property is the utilities and also demolition of buildings.  The areas the committee is looking to save are: the beach on Lake Chauncey, the fields from Lake Chauncey to and including the great lawn in front of  the Administration building and the front part of the administration building.  When the committee went to the property there were trespassers in several buildings.  They were taking pictures that they apparently put on the internet and there has also been metal stolen from within the buildings.  We discussed the increase in security.
Newspaper articles: Cindy is contacting Westborough News and Advocate about submitting articles.  Pictures would be great to go with an article. 
Process if homeowner wants to have a date sign made to put on their house.  The homeowner can go to the assessors office to get the date the house was built, call me (our secretary) and I’ll give them Unisign information.   Maybe we could work with the 300th Anniversary Committee to initiate a program to help people to get dates and plaques for their homes prior to the anniversary.
Spurr House: Jenn applied to be on an investigation committee to make a presentation at the October town meeting. She said there are already 12 applicants and 5 will be chosen.  
Jenn and Cindy went to MAPC, Metropolitan Area Planning Council who sponsored a planning forum re: demolition delay, general preservation practice, inventory forms, Historic districts, etc.  They said the event was very informational and well attended, more forums will be planned.
Sue reported that Donna Walcovy the gravestone preservationist we hired is very sick.  She did work in Memorial Cemetery last year.  One of the stones she repaired was of the Fay family.  It had an unusual break which she fixed.  Because of the unusual snow this year, the cement she used let go and now needs to be repaired again.  We’ll have to look for another company to do our cemetery repairs.

Sue also saw Selectman Chairman George Barrette at lunchtime last week.  He came over to say hi and during our conversation mentioned that the town offices should move back to the renovated Town Hall around Labor Day weekend.  It was suggested that we send a memo to Kristi Williams, Assistant Town Manager about where our office will be moving to.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45p.m.

Sue Speckman, Secretary
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